
[image: image1]
Firthmoor Primary School Newsletter


Autumn 2017 (1st half term)








Firthmoor Community Centre 


40th Anniversary Celebrations





As you may have heard, Firthmoor Community Centre is celebrating its 40th Anniversary, and we are sure you will want to join us in saying congratulations on their magnificent work. 


From providing a cuppa in the café to the ‘wrap around’ care they provide for our pupils, they have it all covered, keeping the district of Firthmoor at the heart of everything they do.


Congratulations!








School dinner money





If you wish to change your child from school dinners to packed lunch, or vice versa, please give us a week’s notice so that we can inform the cook in plenty of time.





We politely request that all dinner money is paid to the school office on a  Monday morning in advance of the meals being taken.





Thank you





School Bags


Most parents have now purchased the new drawstring P.E. bag to replace the bulky rucksacks and handbags being brought into school.  The bags have proven to be very successful and have helped to maximise space within our cloakrooms and classrooms.  Drawstring bags are available from the school office at a cost of £5 each.


Thank you.





Significant Dates


Wednesday 4/10/17 – QE Mentors in school for final session with Y6 pupils’ Raising Aspirations Project.


Wednesday/Friday – 4/10/17 & 6/10/17 – Warburton’s in Y2 – healthy eating sessions and sandwich making.


Wednesday 11/10/17 – Y5/6 Tag Rugby competition at Mowden Park Rugby Club.


Thursday 12/10/17 – Y4 Tag Rugby competition at Mowden Park Rugby Club.


Thursday – 12/10/17 – Y5 visit to Murton Park – Danelaw Living History Centre, York.


Thursday 12/10/17 or 19/10/17 – Reception classes Parents’ Evening (details to follow)


Monday – 16/10/17 – Y1 to Y6 Parents’ Evening (details to follow).


Tuesday 17/10/17 – Y1 to Y6 Parents’ Evening (details to follow).


Tuesday 17/10/1 7 – Y4 class trip to Hadrian’s Wall.


Wednesday 18/10/17 – ‘Football in the Community’ sessions for selected KS2 pupils.


Thursday 19/10/17 – Cross-country at Eastbourne Sport Complex – selected Y3,4,5 & 6 teams participating.


Friday 20/10/17 – Break up for half term break at 3.05pm.


Monday 30/10/17 – Return to school at 08.55am


ADVANCED NOTICE – Tuesday 19/12/17 - Y1 to Y6 visit to Darlington Hippodrome for Christmas Performance of Snow White and the Seven Dwarves.


Thursday 21/12/17 - Year 6 Christingle 














Breakfast Club Family Reading 





Our new initiative in the Breakfast Club, Family Reading time, is proving to be very successful.  After their breakfast, siblings join together with a member of staff to read a book.  Not only are the children finding this very enjoyable, it is further supporting the reading they do in class, as well as at home with yourself.





In the words of famous children’s author Roald Dahl, “If you are going to get anywhere in life, you have to read a lot of books”.




















Beamish





Pupils in Miss Murray’s and Mrs Walker’s classes paid a visit to Beamish Museum on Monday this week to coincide with their topic on Victorians.  At Beamish, the children had the opportunity to sample pre-war life with a visit to a Victorian classroom, a coalmine, a chemist’s shop, a ride on the old trams and attended a workshop called ‘Money for Old Rope’, where they learned about working in a factory in Victorian times and using payment to subsidise a meal for their family.  





Although the weather let us down, it didn’t manage to dampen their enjoyment of learning about 


‘the olden days’! 





 Watch out this week on our website for photos of their day. 




















Pupil absence


If your child is absent from school, you must contact the school office by telephone (244001) or in person by 9am to explain the absence. 


Unexplained absences on the register are deemed unauthorised.





GOAL – ‘Game of Actual Life’





Pupils in KS1 and KS2 have been taking part in GOAL with Simon Carson’s Sports School. Following an assembly presented by Simon, children attend sessions at the Community Centre where they learn about money management and other very important life skills.  Year 6 are provided with the sessions in school on a weekly basis.





Swimming





Our swimming lessons programme at the Dolphin Centre has commenced once again this academic year.  Currently, children in Mr Jefferies’ class swim weekly on a Monday afternoon.  Next it is the turn of Miss True’s class.


Letters will be sent out in advance of the lessons so the children’s kit can be prepared.  











